
LANCASTER COUNTY ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

                                                                            July 9, 2025 

The Electoral Board (EB) met at the Temporary office of the General Registrar July 9,2025.In 

attendance were Chairman Barbara Breeden, Vice Chair Jeremy Taylor, Secretary Jim Symons, 

Director of Election and General Registrar Susan Jett, Asst. Registrar Celina Haydon. 

Also in attendance: 

David J. Leach, LCRC 

Bob Prescot, LCDC 

Charlotte Hollings, LCDC 

Jackie Nunnery, Rappahannock Record 

Lawrence Carey, LCRC 

Richard Hanle 

Ron Benson 

Paul Ross, LCRC 

Cheryl Abbott 

Johanna Carrington, LCRC 

 

10:01 AM the meeting was called to order. 

Minutes of 6/23/2025 LCEB Meeting approved as read. 

Discussion of OSHA filing re: workspace safety.  We are in the queue of 20 filings, Jeremy checks with 

contact at OSHA weekly. 

Further discussion of Voter Registration Office’s portable building and the date of August 15 is 

required to ensure time for moving and set up prior to the start of Early Voting on September 19.  

The office must be out of its current temporary space in the Clerk’s office, as a Jury Trial will 

commence that week and the Jury room must return to that function.  

Copies of public documents relating to Registrar’s Office relocation were available for guests to read. 

Documents included, an updated statement from the Lancaster County Electoral Board on the 

sequence of events leading up to today, the McKee Report findings, and an email to the BOS from the 

EB Chair, Barbara Breeden. 

Question and answer period with guests in attendance. 

Having received no progress report on portable building replacement, from BOS or County 

Administrator, many answers were not able to be given. The County Administrator, was called during 

the meeting, and requested all questions be directed to him.  

Final agenda item discussed was the upgrade of KnowInk Pollpads. Our current pads will be unable to 

be used past 2026, and we must budget next year for replacement. 

Next meeting July 22, 2025, 10:00 AM 

Having no further business the meeting adjourned at 11:13 AM 

 

Regards, 

Jim Symons, Secretary, LCEB 

 


